SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

HELD AT MIKE CARTER’S HOUSE

JULY 19, 2013 at 11:20 AM

Present: Jim Nielsen, Howard Hummel, Sandy Ilsen, Sandy Bocynesky, Mike Carter, Sue Youngblood (Secretary)
Called to order by Vice President Howard Hummel
Minutes: A motion to accept previous minutes was made, seconded and 
approved.

A resignation: An email from Board President, Dave Stevens, was sent to all Board members on July 8 and contained the statement, ‘I hereby resign from the Board.’ Several members of the Board spoke with him, but he remained firm in his decision. After discussion, a motion was made, seconded and approved accept his resignation.

New President: Michael Carter was nominated as president with no further nominations.  He was unanimously elected.

Confidentiality: The Board agreed that it is important that all discussion held during its meetings be treated with great discretion and in that in that spirit, confidentiality be honored.

Appointment of a new Board member: Mike Carter and Howard Hummel contacted unelected persons who were on the ballots for Board Elections for the past two years in order to ascertain those who would be interested in filling the remainder of Dave Steven’s unexpired term.  Only Grace Geisinger expressed an interest in serving.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to appoint her to the vacant position with the full knowledge that she has the right to resign before the full term expires.
In keeping with the Board’s interpretation of the by-laws, the general membership meeting in October will be deemed a ‘Special Meeting’ to confirm Grace Geisinger’s appointment to the Board.
Program and Education Committees: The Program and Education Committee is being formed.  Roger Edmunds will attempt to arrange for the High School that are recipients of SLCT donations to provide entertainment over several meetings.  Sandy Pallett has agreed to lead the education efforts of the committee, and Howard Hummel and Jim Nielsen have volunteered to help her with this effort.  At the October General Membership meeting we will ask for volunteers to arrange the Winter Holiday and Spring parties.

Play approval: Upon recommendation from the Play Reading Committee, it was motioned, seconded and approved that ‘Play it Again Sam’ be added to the list of approved plays.

Potential classes:  It is the sense of the Board that it would be well to form class offerings in lighting, sound and directing before convening the membership in the fall.
Spring show: Penny Petersen will direct ‘From the Horse’s Mouth’ to be presented March 4-8.  Auditions will be held in January.
The Budget Committee has drafted a budget for the 2013-2014 season.  It will be presented at the September Board meeting for discussion and possible approval.

September meeting: It was moved, seconded and approved that there would be no General Membership meeting in September.

Determination of amount of donation: The agreed to wait until fall when we will have a clearer understanding of our current finances before determining the exact amount of the donations to be made to the High School drama departments.  There was also discussion regarding perhaps making donations to other types of institutions and organizations.

Next Board meeting scheduled: The next Board meeting will be held September 12 at 11:00 AM.

The Board of Directors meeting was adjourned at 12:25 PM.
Note..Working with Clearwing:  On June 25 then Board President, Dave Stevens, sent out an email proposing that SLCT contract with Clearwing to set the lights in the San Tan Ballroom and train some members in this task. The anticipated cost was to be a little over $500.  He called for an online affirmation from the Board members which was given.
